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Power of One - One College, One Team’
Parents of our Year 12 students went back to school last week to learn about this year’s English 
course.  The evening was organised by the Year 12 English Teachers, Year 12 Team Leaders 
and our Later Years Team Leader Ms Lyn Costin.  Although we didn’t get 100% attendance 
(absence notes will not be required), it was great to see parents working in partnership with 
teachers in supporting their student during this demanding year.  Areas covered were study 
demands, Reading and Responding, Creating and Presenting and Analysis of Language which 
contains an oral component.  It is important that parents have some insight into the process 
that is Year 12 English in the VCE.  We hope that our session with parents will enable them to 
better support their student during Year 12 and also further strengthen the strong link between 
student, parents and teacher.   Parents are always encouraged and welcome to contact the 
College if help is needed.  If parents would like information about how best to support their 
student in Year 12 English, please contact Ms Watson our English Domain Manager or Mrs 
Gould Year 12 Team Leader at Crofton Street. In addition to our information night, all Year 12 
students have received their first report for the year from their teachers.  Parents are encouraged 
to discuss this progress report with their student and if you have any questions please don’t 
hesitate to contact the College. 

At College Drive, Year 7 students and their parents were invited to ‘meet the teachers evening’. 
This event is usually held after the Year 7 camp but due to the bushfires the camp will not be 
held until late March.  Again, it was great to meet parents in an informal setting and to have 
an opportunity to showcase our new facilities and to talk to parents about the College’s future 
plans and the benefits for their children.  Parents who were unable to attend the evening and 
who would like to talk to their child’s teachers should contact our Year 7 team of Mrs Burton, 
Ms Ogden and Mr Trewhella. Of course all parents are encouraged to attend our Parent/
Teacher interviews that will be held at the end of term and we will be placing more information 
about arrangements for these interviews in coming editions of the Newsletter. 

Next Wednesday the College will be holding our College Induction Ceremony at the College 
Drive Campus.  Students from Crofton Street will be bussed across to College Drive for the 
ceremony.  The ceremony is significant because it allows the to College to come together as one and it also recognises the 
importance of the positions accepted by our students such as College Captains (both senior and junior), Student Council Reps, 
Community and Beacon Leaders.  While the year is only just underway, an event like this also provides us with an opportunity to 
celebrate the achievements of our students to date and to enjoy, as one College, the talents of our Performing Arts student.  

I would like to welcome our newest teacher to the College, Ms Brill.  Ms Brill will be teaching 
junior classes in Indonesian Language at College Drive.  We also have two new Teaching and 
Learning Coaches working at the College this year; Mrs Picone and Ms Clapham. Teaching 
and Learning coaches support the work being done in schools in the areas of literacy and 
numeracy. They work closely with teachers and provide ‘in-house’ professional development 
that in the short to medium term assists us in improving our students’ learning outcomes.

Last Monday I attended a regional briefing on the introduction of the new ‘One on One’ 
laptop computers being introduced across our region (Loddon Mallee) to all Grade 6 

students.  I attended this meeting with our Information Technology Team Leader Mr 
Strachan, Year 7 Team Leader Mrs Burton and Year 7 Teacher Ms McGurk.  In 2010 
Grade 6 students coming to Echuca College from state primary schools will bring 
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one and it also recognises the

March
9 Mar     Labour Day Holiday
10Mar     CSSSA Swimming Sport
11 Mar     Whole College 
     Induction Assembly

11-13 Mar  Year 11 Out. Ed Camp  
     - Jan Juc
13 Mar     Flight Careers Info Day
16 Mar     Barrook Field and Game  
     Shoot
16-18 Mar VCAL camp
18 Mar     Immunisations for  
     Years 7 and 10
20 Mar     Zone Swimming    
23-27 Mar Year 9 Rubicon Camp
23-25 Mar Year 7 Camp -   
     Harrietville
23-25 Mar Year 12 Outdoor Ed  
     Camp Barmah
23-27 Mar Oceans Camp - Phillip  
     Island
25 Mar     VCE Drama Excursion
27 Mar     Top Dance Excursion  
     VCE Dance Students
31 Mar - 1Apr  Koorie Students  
     University Excursion

April
1 Apr     CSSSA Sports Day
2 Apr     VSSSA Swimming 
     Melbourne   
2 Apr     Parent/teacher   
     Interviews - Evening
3 Apr     Parent/teacher   
     Interviews - Morning
3 Apr     Last Day of Term 
20 Apr     Term two begins
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their laptops with them. It is imperative that we are ready 
for the additional laptops in regards to our infrastructure to 
support their use and our teaching and learning processes so 
we can maximise the impact that these laptops have on our 
students’ learning and educational development. Significant 
work has already been completed by our College to ensure 
that our students have access to the latest technology and 
that we can cater for the increased volume of computers in 
use around the College in 2010.  This year the College has 
trialled a new wireless system (Xirrus Arrays) that allows for 
a greater volume of laptops to access the network at once 
and thus, supports the College’s use of flexible learning spaces 
to encourage innovative learning initiatives. We already know 
that effective information and communication technologies 
support effective learning through our experiences in our 
College Drive Neighbourhoods. The introduction of the new 
‘One on One’ laptops will allow us to build on our knowledge 
and further enhance our students’ educational experience. We 
are also looking to support our ‘Partner Primary Schools’ in 
their endeavours to secure appropriate wireless technology as 
they implement the ‘One on One’ laptop program  this year.  
Partnerships need to be established in Echuca and throughout 
the Loddon Mallee region to ensure that information and 
communication technologies take our children into the 21st 
century. Successful implementation of these technologies will 
connect our students to the global society and will assist us in 
improving student outcomes. 
Chris Eeles
Echuca College Principal

Year 7 BBQ
Last Tuesday over 200 Year 7 parents and students took the 
opportunity to join Year 7 teachers and support staff for a BBQ 
tea. Families were introduced to the Year 7 teaching team and 
had the opportunity to have a tour of the college facilities.
The Year 7 camp will depart for Harrietville in the state’s North 
East on Monday March 23rd and return on Wednesday 25th. 
This is a wonderful opportunity for students to get to know 
each other better as well as their teachers.
Alpine School
Best wishes to Rachel Whelan, Jason Grundy, Jackson Wentworth 
and Mitchell McMullan who on Sunday will commence a one 
month program at the Gnurad Gundidj campus of the school 
for student leadership. The program has already been delayed 
for one week due to the dangerous weather conditions across 
the state last week. The school, which is situated in the state’s 
South West will see our students combine with students from 
across the Eastern Metropolitan region as well as the Loddon-
Mallee region. Students will have the opportunity to participate 
in a range of outdoor experiential learning activities as well as 
classroom based activities.Student leader Induction Day
At 11.30am on Wednesday, March 11th will be the first time 
for the year that our two campuses will get together on the 
College Drive campus to conduct our annual student leader 
induction ceremony. Students will be entertained by student 
performers before we take the opportunity to honour students 
who have put their hand up and been elected into student 
leadership positions.
Student Absences
A reminder that parents are expected to notify the school if your 
child is going to be absent for the day. Please call the general 

office before school. Leaving a message on the answering 
machine is fine. Parents are also expected to provide a written 
note explaining the absence.
At present, the college makes random calls to families who 
are absent without explanation. Most times students are 
absent because they are unwell. Some of our calls home have 
uncovered unnecessary absences.
By attending school, students give themselves a better 
opportunity to reach their full potential.
Facilities
The new science wing has now been completed with some 
refurbished rooms already being used by Year 9 students. The 
library, hospitality and textiles facilities are expected to be 
completed by the end of the term.
Our landscaping works continue. A new multipurpose hard-
court facility will be complete this term. This includes two 
basketball and netball courts. Works to the central piazza area 
continues. This provides an outdoor shade and entertainment 
area as well as lawn area for passive recreation.
Paul Hon
Campus Principal

Debutante Ball 2009
We are calling for interested parents of Year 11 students to 
attend a meeting next Tuesday 10th March at Crofton St 
Campus commencing at 4pm in the staff room. The aim of 
this meeting is to get a group of parents who are interested 
in organising a Deb. Ball for this year. Hope to see you there 
next Tuesday night.
Junior Sports Star of the Year
Last week Jordan Williams of Year 12 was announced joint 
Junior Sports Star of the Year with Jack Wilson from Year 12 
last year sharing the award with Jordan. Congratulations to 
Jordan and Jack for their sporting efforts.
Year 12 Workload
We are now into Week 7 of Year 12 including the 2 weeks of 
Step-up last year. Parents should be aware that the workload 
for Year 12’s is increasing immensely with SAC’s, projects 
and tests. I have noticed that the stress levels of our Year 12 
students has increased so please assist your son or daughter 
as much as possible at home. Our supportive partners pro-
gram is up and running so I hope this will assist our Year 12 
students in their studies for the year.
Lunch for new students
Next Thursday 12th March our School Chaplain Alan Corby 
has organised a special lunch for all new students that have 
enrolled this year. This is a great opportunity for students 
to meet in an informal way and see how they are settling 
into our College. A big thank you to Alan for organising this 
lunch.
Year 12 Reports
Each month a report will be sent home to parents of Year 
12 students to inform them on how their son or daughter 
is going. Reports for February will be in the mail this week. 
Interviews with parents will be organised  after these reports 
have been distributed.
Karl Stenning
Crofton Street Principal
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On Demand testing for maths and 
reading have been completed by the 
students. The results allow teachers to 
identify the needs of the students so 
that they can provide focussed learning 
opportunities.
Lunch time volley ball has started this 
week. This always results in strong 
competition and team development. 
Students are designing and building 
model dragsters as an introduction to 
electronics in Design and Technology 
and have been making pizzas in Foods.
Tracey Burton
Year 7 Team Leader

Year 8 News
Year 8 students are currently engaged in 
targeted teaching. In science they have 
been exploring  elements  and periodic 
tables, they have completed experiments 
that involve creating compounds from 
elements and finding carbon in elements. 
Humanities has a learning focus on 
Asia Pacific and Antarctica, currently 
students are choosing and planning 
project tasks from the ‘six thinking levels’  
and ‘multiple intelligences’. Maths 
has established student ability levels 
and are revising their understanding of 
tables, BIDMATHS and its uses. English 
students have been engrossed in the text 
‘Lockie Leonard’, they are improving 
their summarising  and vocabulary skills 
while building reading comprehension. 
Congratulations to student council 
representatives Aaron Katzer, Victoria 
Candy, Sam Dinan and Chloe Shorland 
we are sure they will represent the 
student body to the best of their ability. 
A big thank you goes out to students and 
parents who donated money to the bush 
fire victims on our ‘out of uniform day’. 
The staff in the year 8 area were both 
amazed and touched to see students 
donating so generously, some even 
giving their lunch money. What a great 
bunch of kids we have!
Bella McInnes
Year 8 Team 

Year 9 News
Questacon Science show / The Duke 
of Edinburgh Program
Questacon is a travelling science show 
and will be available for year 9 students 
on March 12th  during period 1, 2 & 3.   
This is a great opportunity for students 
to gain more experience about science 
and possible pathways.  On the same 
day, students in year 9 will also be 
part of a presentation on the Duke of 

Edinburgh award program.  After this 
students will be able to start working on 
the program.
Maths Tutoring
Every Thursday and Friday lunchtime in 
the Senior Learning area Maths tutorial 

c l a s s e s 
are being 
offered. Seen 
in the photo 
is Dominic 
D e a n 
r e c e i v i n g 
s o m e 
ass i s tance 

from Mr Sampson.  
Rubicon camp
During March 23rd to March 27th , 24 
student will be going off to the outdoor 
education camp.  During the camp 
students will be able to complete the 
Adventurous Journey part of the Duke of 
Ed award. It would be appreciated if all 
payments be made at the office ASAP.
Oceans camp
At the same time as the Rubicon Camp, 
17 students will be going down to Phillip 
Island for a week of adventure and 
excitement. They will study the marine 
environment and the huge variety of 
animals that live there. 
Uniform
Most of our students are wearing the 
uniform with pride and are following 
the guidelines in their organisers.  
Some footwear is still an issue.  As the 
weather is beginning to cool down, we 
encourage some forward planning for 
jumpers, etc.  Parent support with our 
drive to have students in full uniform 
would be appreciated.   If assistance 
is needed with uniform, please contact 
Paul Robinson, the Student Counsellor 
at the College.
Clean up Australia 
by Jordan Ottrey and Shaun Hon,
On Friday the 27th of February, Echuca 
College participated in the Clean up 
Australia day. We left the school at 9:15 to 
go and clean up rubbish along the bank 
of the Campaspe River and the walking 
track. We cleaned up along the walking 
track from the footbridge to the Ogilvie 
Avenue Bridge. We split up into our year 
levels and went to pick up the rubbish. 
We collected many bags of rubbish and 
filled up ¾ of a skip. We were very proud 
of the amount of rubbish that we picked 
up but also very disappointed that there 
was so much rubbish in such a small 

area. Let’s hope that next year when we 
do this there is not as much rubbish to 
be picked up.
Pictured are; Rhonda Day from the 
Campaspe Shire, Rachael Binnie, Shaun 
Hon and Larni Williams
Paul Challis
Year 9 Team Leader 

Year 11 News
The Year 11 Team
Year 11 Team Leader: Ted Down
Assistant Team Leader: Laurie Sutton
Assistant Team Leader: Jenny Morris
Tutorial Group Teachers / Captains:
11T1  Janine Watson - Ashley Pearce
11T2  Brendon Finn - Kimberly Slater
11T3  Rachael Foy - David Monaghan
11T4  Glennys Main/Arindam Hajra -  
 Sarah Key
11T5 Warren Duffy -Shantelle Cadan
11T6  Steven Abromovich -   
 Matthew McAlpine
Students and staff have made a great 
start to the term.  Over the next few weeks 
there are a number of major assessment 
tasks being conducted in most classes.  
It is important that all students are very 
conscious of their own time management 
and personal organisation. 
During the first week of term, planners 
were given to all students at the College. 
Recently in Tutorial group, students 
were asked to complete a study planner. 
This requires students to plan out their 
week and build in time for study. It is 
the College’s position that all Year 11 
students should allocate up to ten (10) 
hours per week for completion of tasks 
that have been specifically designated 
as homework. These tasks should not 
be confused with unfinished class work. 
Please ask your son or daughter to show 
you their study plan, as parents are 
required to co-sign the document before 
it is returned to Tutorial Teachers.  
Planning is underway for the Year 11 
Melbourne Camp. The camp will take 
place in the second week of term 3.  A 
number of students are assisting with 
planning the itinerary.  We are hoping to 
provide an opportunity for some students 
to experience a work place during their 
stay in Melbourne. 
At this stage we are looking to stay at 
Clermont House in South Yarra. www.
hotelclaremont .  Further information will 
be provided in up coming newsletters.
Ted Down
Year 11 Team Leader
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Sports News
Victorian Schools Team State Final Golf
On Friday the 24th of February, Kacey Heywood, Joel 

Norwood and Tom 
Moss travelled to 
Metropolitan Golf 
Club to represent 
the school in the  
State final.
With the course 
being in perfect 
condition after 
the Women’s 
Australian Open, 
we all played 
reasonably well- 
considering the 

conditions and on a course we never had played 
on before. We all enjoyed playing on Australia’s best 
golf course, it was a fantastic experience. Scores 
for the day were Kacey 87/77, Joel 92/78 and 
Tom 92/78. Unfortunately we didn’t make it to the 
National Final. 
Big thanks to Kim Moss for the driving us down to 
Melbourne for the day.
Report written by Tom Moss.

Lawn Bowls Championships
Our Echuca College Lawn Bowlers ventured to Golden 
Square Bowling Club to play in the Northern Zone 
finals of the Victorian Secondary Schools Lawn Bowls 
Championships 
on the 26th of 
February. (Round 
robin of best of 
three games)
Ten students 
represented the 
college with 
various degrees 
of skill; the senior 
team who  went 
through to the 
final last year in 
Melbourne, Darcy 
Elliott, Jamie Riedell and Troy McLean unfortunately  
failed in all three games.
The Intermediate team of Karl Miller, Josh Pattern 
and Tyler Lethlean were more successful with one 
win out of three.
The surprise of the day was the junior team of Jayden 
Twigg, Sam Dinan, Tim Day and James Deighton 
with very little experience, but wow, giant killers, won 
two games on the trot and played off in the final to 
just go down. Remember these boys played in the 
same division as the seniors and Intermediate
Well done to all.
Written by Dave Armstrong

SNR Boys Cricket
On the Friday the 20th February the senior boy’s 
cricket team travelled to Kyabram. Upon arriving 
they discovered that the sprinklers had been left on 
overnight which left the wicket wet and parts of the 
ground. After losing the toss they were surprised 
when they were sent in to bat on a wet carpet pitch. 
Ky did not get off to a great start when opening 
bowler slipped over with the first delivery and having 
to bowl off a shortened run. Brad Jones did not take 
long to settle into the conditions and dispatched the 
opening bowlers to all parts of the ground. When Ryan 
Hon joined Jones at the crease the two continued 
to punish the Ky Bowlers with Hon smashing two 
consecutive sixes. He took on the field and found 
himself short to finish on 41and Jones picking up runs 
at will. Echuca lost the next two wickets cheaply and 
when Jake Henson joined Jones they built a steady 
p a r t n e r s h i p 
until Jones 
was dismissed 
on 71. Trent 
Starkey joined 
Henson and 
combined well 
to get Echuca 
to 7/204 
with Henson 
finishing on 35 
and Starkey 
on 23. With 
the pitch now 
dry Echuca 
was confident 
of bowling Ky 
out. Tom Edgar started proceedings. The ball was 
swinging both ways and the Ky batsman struggled 
to get bat on ball. Runs being hard to come by with 
great fielding by all, wickets started to fall and Ky 
found themselves bowled out in the 17th over for 79 
. Hon finished with 2/20 off 6 overs, Edgar  2/7 off 
4 overs and Henson finished with 3/10 off 3 overs. 
This was a great day for the boys who go on to play 
Bendigo Snr Secondary on 11th March in Bendigo.

Player of the match Jake Hanson 
Written by Ben Hall

Petra Ogden 
Sports Co-ordinator 

Bree Bennett 
Sports Trainee
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Echuca College School Council invite parents who may be 
interested in forming an organisation committee for this 
years debutante ball to attend a brief meeting on the 10th 
March at 4pm in the Crofton Street library. Please call 
Robyn MacLean (Crofton Street Campus Coordinator) on 
5482 3366 if you would like to be involved but are unable 
to make this date.

Immunisation
Students in Year 7 and Year 10 are to be immunised on the 
18th of March.
Immunisations cards have been sent home with these students. 
Parents are asked to complete and sign the cards and return 
them to the College asap. Please check with the campus office 
if you did not receive your child’s immunisation card.

Year 7 students
Chickenpox – yellow card. This immunisation is recommended if your child has NOT had Chickenpox disease.
Hepatitis B – Red card. This is the first of a two dose immunisation.
HPV – Purple card. This is the first of a three dose immunisation for FEMALES ONLY.

Year 10 students
Diphtheria/ Tetanus/Whooping cough boostrix – Blue card is offered for all year 10 students.

Please note: All completed cards MUST be returned to the College. You must return the card(s) even if you are 
choosing NOT to have you child immunised.

Year 12 students
The Shire of Campaspe immunisation team have offered the FLUVAX TO our year 12 students. These will be available when 
they visit the school on the 18th of March 2009.
‘Flu’ can thrive in the community as the virus is easily transmitted from one person to person in close proximity. Influenza is 
characterised by the rapid onset of fever, muscle and body aches, headache, sore throat, cough and fatigue. Such an illness can 
be reduce performance at school. Getting the ‘flu’ can also be a costly experience with the cost of doctors bills and medications.
The cost is $23 per student and this amount can be paid to the school.
If your student is interested they should ask Mrs Gould, Mr Ridge or Mrs Jones for a parent permission form.

Instrumental Music Report
The Performing Arts Complex is a buzz with almost 100 students taking instrumental music lessons in brass, woodwind, drums, 
piano, guitar and singing.  We look forward to many exciting performances throughout the year.  
Thanks to those who have returned their ‘Instrumental Music Enrolment Form’. The remainder must be returned to the 
Performing Arts Office by Wednesday 11th, March please.
Cheers,
Jenny Grover - Instrumental Music Coordinator.

Maths homework classes 

Maths homework classes for Crofton Street will run from:
Monday lunchtime from 1:05 pm to 1:35 pm
Tuesday after school from 3:30 pm to 4:30 pm
Thursday after school from 3:30 pm to 4:30pm
in the Maths Wing, Room 20A
Thanks
Cheryl Watson

Year 7 Welcome BBQ was well 
attended on the 24/2. It proved 
to be a great opportunity for staff 
and parents to talk in an informal, 
casual setting. Thanks to the staff 
who cooked, cleaned, helped set 
up and packed up as well as the 

many families who attended. 
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Echuca College is having their “SHAVE 
& DYE” day on Friday, March 13th, @ 
Crofton St & College Dr at lunchtime.  

We are fortunate to have the following teachers/students on 
our Echuca College Baldies Team:

Shaving Colouring

College Drive Dee Richardson
Mark Bailey

Courtney Peters
Carlie Leech
Yana Ferrier

Crofton Street Steve Abramovitch
Sharon van de Zand
Warren Duffy
Stewart Cheal
Chris Jennings
Tom Edgar (Student)

Karl Stenning
Ally Grenfell
Dave Pearson
Debbie Dunn

It’s one of Australia’s biggest fundraising events. 100,000 
people across the country will pledge to shave or colour their 
hair to raise funds for people living with leukaemias, lympho-
mas, myeloma and related blood disorders. 

The money we raise from the Leukaemia foundation World’s 
Greatest Shave will directly support patients and their families 
when they need it most.  Our fundraising will provide them 
with a free ‘home-away-from-home’ near hospital during 
their treatment.  It will also mean the Leukaemia Foundation 
can transport them to appointments and provide as much 
practical assistance and emotional support as we can, all free 
of charges.  The money will also go towards research into 
better treatments and cures.
  

Please give generously. 
If you wish to donate please go to the following website 
below and follow the links (listed below), otherwise we will be 
rattling tins on the day, or you can give money/cheques to the 
individual members who can issue you with tax deductible 
receipts.
http://www.worldsgreatestshave.com/

Go to ‘Sponsor a shaver’ and enter our team name which is 
the Echuca College Baldies, or you can sponsor an individual 
member.
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Nurse’s News. 
PREMIER'S ACTIVE FAMILIES CHALLENGE
The Premier’s Active Families Challenge is a program run by the Victorian Gov-
ernment as part of the ‘Go for your life’ initiative to improve the physical activity 
levels, health and wellbeing of families. 
The first year of the Challenge was a huge success with tens of thousands 
of Victorians participating. The program provides an opportunity for families 
to participate in a physical activity Challenge that’s fun, easy, accessible and 
worthwhile.
 Who?  The Challenge is for all types of families and for all  
   Victorians.
 Why?  To encourage families to be more physically active,  
   have fun and spend more time together.
 When?  To complete the Challenge, families need to do 30  
   minutes of physical activity for at least 30 days   
   between 8 March and 19 April 2009. 
Families have six weeks to complete their 30 days and can do the activity on 
their own or as a family. 
Families who register and complete the Challenge have the chance to win a 
range of great prizes as well as up to $3,000 worth of sporting equipment for their school (primary only).
As a registered participant you’ll get ideas on fun things to do, tips on getting healthier and more active, events to get 
involved in and a chance to win prizes. You will also receive offers such as 15 free visits to YMCA and 15 per cent off 
at Rebel Sport stores.
Registrations are now open!! 
• Register online www.goforyourlife.vic.gov.au  or contact the 'Go for your life' Infoline on 1300 73 98 99
This is a great opportunity for families to increase their activity and be rewarded for it as well.   I would strongly en-
courage everyone to register and participate in the ‘Premier’s Active Families Challenge”

Reach Out! 
www.reachout.com.au is a web-based information and referral service for young people, and has been designed to help 
them to help themselves through tough times. The aim of the service is to improve young people’s mental health and 
wellbeing by providing support information and referrals in an appealing format. It contains three subsites - Chill Out!, 
Family & Friends and Professional Forum - and a map-based database, Who Cares? 
Going back to school can be an anxious time. Reach Out! has some tips for making the experience an easier one.

Bush Fires
And the recent bushfires in Victoria may give rise to a range of emotions, or you might have some specific informa-
tional needs. You might find this useful.For more comprehensive information on the bushfires and to find out more 
about how you can help, you should visit the Better Health Channel website www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au . 

Cheers!
Denise

Student Absences
Parents please ring 

and let us know
College Drive 5482 1133
Crofton Street 5482 3366
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Important messages from the Community

Returning to Earning Program

BRIT training programs in Business, IT and Hospitality are some 

of the courses eligible for Parents Returning to Earning govern-

ment grants and concession fee places.  

Please contact BRIT on 1300 554 248 or visit our 

Hare Street Campus for further information.

Supporting Parents Of Childre
n with Autism & Asperger’s Syndrome

HALF DAY WORKSHOP 

Monday March 23

Echuca Workers and Services Club

S.P.O.C.A.A.S has had many enquiries by parents and
 educators alike about how 

they can assist a child with A
utism Spectrum Disorder (ASD) in the schoo

l set-

ting, often the most challenging area of their 
life. It is because of this inte

rest 

that we are fortunate to be 
attracting workshops and info

rmation sessions to 

Echuca/Moama, eliminating the need to travel!

For more info call  ;

S.P.O.C.A.A.S

Phone 0354 802 388

Mobile 0428 382668

Want to be a DJ on EMFM 104.7?The Campaspe Cohuna LLEN are looking for DJ’s to go on air at the Community Radio Station EMFM 104.7 for I hour per weekIf interested please call Lindsay Short on 0429 011 990

E rning Program
ow 
et-
est

Lockington/Bamawm United 
Football and Netball ClubL.B.U.F.N.C

Under 14 Training and Registration night will be on Wednesday the 25th of March at 

5.00pm at Locky Recreation Reserve. This will also be our Meet the Coach night and past 
and new players are welcome.

Contact Coach - Daryl Jensen on 5486 2432 or 0428 506 001.

Echuca Moama Hockey Club

 
Registration/Sign Up Day

Sunday 1st March from 11:30am

BBQ Social Day at the Onion Patch, Echuca.

( follow the signs past the info centre behind Aquatic Reserve)

Further info contact: Mick Gulson 0408145752

Renee Davison 0409 434868

Supporting Parents Of Children with Autism & Asperger’s Syndrome

OPERATION ROCK – 14th march

BUSH FIRE RELIEF CONCERT

The Echuca Moama Music Festival Inc is proud to 

announce “Operation Rock”, the ultimate Rock Tribute 

Show featuring 6 of Victoria’s hottest tribute bands 

performing together to help raise funds for the victims of 

the “Black Saturday” bush fires.

The bands that will be performing include

Def Repplica – Def Leppard

The Australian Queen Tribute – Queen

Van Hager – Van Halen

Poisoned – Poison

War Pigs – Black Sabbath

AC/DSHE – AC/DC .

Some local bands will also be providing some pre-con-

cert entertainment.

This event has been structured as a family event, 

and ticket prices have been kept to a minimum for 

the size of this concert due to the many sponsors we 

have attracted for this show. Prices are $15 for adults, 

12 – U18’s $8, U12’s, families $35. All profits will be 

directed to the Bush Fire Appeal Fund through the 

Bendigo Bank. 
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Please note that not all items are available on both campus.

Item Price Item Price
Mixed Sandwiches  $      3.00 Tuna & Salad Pack  $       5.00 
Mini Salad Roll  $      2.00 Soup (winter only)  $       2.00 
Salad Roll  $      3.50 Specials - Mon, Wed & Fri Only  $       4.00 
Ham and Salad Roll  $      4.00 Yoghurt  $       2.00 
Chicken and Salad Roll  $      4.00 Jelly  $       2.00 
Tuna and Salad Roll  $      4.00 Custard  $       1.50 
Tomato & Onion Roll  $      3.00 Frozen Yoghurt  $       2.00 
Salad Wrap  $      3.50 Chips  $       1.50 
Chicken and Salad Wrap  $      4.00 Milkshakes  (College Drive only)  $       3.00 
Ham and Salad Wrap  $      4.00 Big M Large (Croft on St only)  $       3.00 
Tuna and Salad Wrap  $      4.00 Big M Small  $       2.50 
Half Wrap $       2.50 PaddlePop Icy Twist $       1.50
Plain Roll  $      1.50 250ml Orange Juice  $       2.00 
Vegemite Sandwich  $      1.50 250ml Apple Juice  $       2.00 
Hot Cheese Roll  $      2.00 250ml Apple & Blackcurrant Juice  $       2.00 
Toasted Ham & Cheese Sandwich
(College Drive only)

 $      2.50 250ml Pineapple Juice  $       2.00 

Dim Sim x 3  $      2.50 500ml Orange Juice (Croft on St Only)  $       3.00 
Pasta Salad  $      2.50 300ml Orange Juice  (Croft on St Only)  $       2.00 
Potato Salad  $      2.50 Pump Water  $       3.00 
Rice Salad  $      2.50 Mount Franklin Water  $       2.00 

Coleslaw  $      2.50 
Tea / Coff ee / Milo / Hot Chocolate (Milo – 
CD only / Chocolate – CS only)

 $       2.00 

Fruit Salad  $      2.50 Slushie (lunch only) (Croft on St Only)  $       2.00 
Ham & Salad Pack  $      5.00 Frozen Juice with spoon  $       1.50 
Chicken & Salad Pack  $      5.00 Apple / Coff ee Scrolls  $       2.50 

Egg & Salad Pack  $      5.00 

Home-made Cakes / Muffi  ns  
(College Dr Only)
Scones (Savoury or Sweet), Banana Apricot 
Loaf, Pancakes, Muffi  ns (Savoury or Sweet), 
Various Cakes

 $       2.00 

PaddlePop Thick Shakes (College Dr Only) $       2.50 PaddlePop Moo (College Dr Only) $        1.50

Calippo Mini (Croft on St Only) $       1.50
Paddle Pop Ice Cream (Choc & Rainbow) 
(Croft on St Only)

$        1.50

SPECIALS include:
Chilli Chicken Wraps, Pasta Bolognaise, Tuna Bake, Pizza Pasta Bake, Scalloped Potatoes, Fish Fillet Burger & Coleslaw, 
Macaroni Cheese, Chicken Risott o, Fried Rice, Nachos, Pasta Carbonara, Toasted Hawaiian Wrap, Savoury Jacket Potato, 
Vegie Fritt ata, Sushi, Chicken Burger, Pasti e Slice & Crunchy Tuna Rolls, and heaps more!!

 Volunteers are needed at the College Drive Canteen
.    Please call Jeanette on 5482 1133 if you can assist.

  Also just a reminder to our other wonderful volunteers, that    
you must sign In/Out at the offi  ce before reporti ng to Canteen duty.


